CITY OF MUSCATINE
SPECIAL SESSION OF CITY COUNCIL
Council Chambers - February 27, 1992 - 4:30 p.m.

Mayor John Keig called the meeting to order.

Roll Call: Councilmembers Gary Gray, Freese, Phillips, Kemp, Moench,
and Dan Gray present. Councilmember Fitzgerald absent.

Mayor Keig asked that a proclamation be approved declaring March 2-8,
1992 as "Single Parents Week".

#13124. Councilmember Kemp moved the proclamation be approved.
Seconded by Councilmember Moench. All ayes; motion carried.

City Administrator A.J. Johnson told Councilmembers that they had
before them a copy of the the notice of the public hearing to be held on
March 5, 1992 at 7:30 p.m. concerning the City's proposed budget for fiscal
year 1992/93. He stated that the information attached to the notice was a
compilation of all action taken during the budget review process. He
pointed out that the notice shows a total tax levy of $12.45per $1,000 of
assessed valuation.

Nancy Lueck, Assistant Finance Director, gave a brief overview of the
information provided to the Councilmembers.

Councilmember Fitzgerald arrived at the meeting at 4:35 p.m.

Councilmember Phillips stated that during the budget process there had
been discussion on the purchase of a fire truck, and she asked where she
could find that information.

City Administrator Johnson stated that the figure for Community
Protection for the proposed fiscal year 1992/93 budget includes $200,000
for the purchase of a fire truck and $70,000 for the purchase of five
police vehicles.

Councilmember Phillips asked if the City would be obligated to spend
that money.

City Administrator Johnson answered no. He told Councilmembers that
the budget sets the parameters under which departments and Councilmembers
can authorize expenditures for activities, noting that the City is not
obligated to spend the money allocated.

There was further discussion on the funds allocated for the purchase
of a fire truck.

#13125. Councilmember Moench moved the resolution be approved setting
a public hearing on March 5, 1992 at 7:30 p.m. in the City Hall Council
Chambers concerning the proposed budget for fiscal year 1992/93. Seconded
by Councilmember Phillips. All ayes: Councilmembers Gary Gray, Freese,
Phillips, Kemp, Moench, Fitzgerald, and Dan Gray. Motion carried and
resolution duly adopted.



#13126 . Councilmember Kemp moved the meeting be adjourned. Seconded by
Councilmember Phillips. All ayes; motion carried.

The meeting adjourned at 4:45 p.m.




